
Ashe County Schools is requesting quotes for the replacement of two (2) softball dugouts located 

at Ashe County Middle School, 255 Northwest Lane, Warrensville, NC 28693 that were damaged 

during Hurricane Helene.  All work must comply with FEMA public assistance procurement and 

construction standards including Environmental Protective Agency regulations. 

Scope of Work 

The Contractor shall furnish all labor, equipment, materials, permits, supervision, and services 
required to: 

• Remove and dispose of existing damaged dugouts in compliance with environmental 
and safety regulations. 

• Rebuild dugouts per the detailed specifications, plans, and drawings attached as Exhibit 
A. 

• Ensure compliance with applicable building codes, ADA requirements, and FEMA hazard 
mitigation and resiliency standards. 

• Meet any site-specific requirements outlined by the Owner or FEMA representatives. 
 

For questions or to schedule a site visit, contact: 

Jody Corum 

Maintenance Director 

Email: jody.corum@ashe.k12.nc.us 

Phone: (336) 246-7175 

Quotes will be received until July 7, 2025 
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